
 8 July 2016 

Justice Ross, President 

Fair Work Commission 

 

4 July 2016 Pastoral Award Conference - Responses 

 

Dear President, 

A conference was convened for the Pastoral Award 2010 on 4 July 2016. Business SA provides 

this response in regards to two matters: 

1. Item 7: Facilitative provisions; and  

2. Item 35: Business SA’s interpretation and application of [2015] FWCFB 3023 (‘the 

decision’) and PR568677 (‘the determination’) 

 

Item 7 

Business SA submits no changes to the facilitative provisions table beyond those already 

identified by other parties. 

 

Item 35 

Business SA has reviewed the decision, the determination and the exposure draft. At [37] the 

decision identified an inconsistency with the National Employment Standards at clause 23.7 of the 

Pastoral Award 2010. The determination amended this inconsistency by deleting clause 23.7 

entirely and inserting wording. The inserted wording reflects clause 23.7(b) of the current award. 

The exposure draft correctly applies the determination. Business SA will withdraw its submission 

at item 35. 

 

Should you require any further information or have questions, please contact Chris Klepper, 

Policy Adviser, on (08) 8300 0000 or chrisk@business-sa.com. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Chris Klepper                                                                                                                                                                         
Policy Adviser 

 

 

 

ABN 000 14 725 309 328 
Level 1, 136 Greenhill Road 
Unley South Australia 5061 
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